
PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF MITCHELL COUNTY, IOWA 

 

Tuesday, August 8, 2023 

 

 The Board of Supervisors convened at 8:30 a.m. with all members present. Also, present were Paul 
Boerjan, Rich Brumm, Greg Beaver, and Lorraine Klaes. The meeting was made available by video via “Go to 
Meeting”. Motion by Frein, second by Mayer to approve the agenda. All voted aye. 

 Motion by Hendrickson, second by Hartogh to approve the minutes of the August 1st meeting & claims. Roll 
call: all voted aye.  

 County Attorney Murphy was not available. 

 Sheriff Beaver stated the weekend was good in Riceville. There were some complaints of the police 
presence, but Mitchell County only had one state patrol helping cover over the weekend. Beaver said the fair was 
good. 

 There was no department head discussion.  

 County Engineer Rich Brumm said their one phone line is not working properly. Brumm needs to get the 
final numbers for the 28E agreement, so that will need to get approved next week. Engineer Brumm gave a 
Highway 105 bridge update and a Balsam Avenue update. Brumm plans to participate with the farm safety at the 
fairgrounds.  

 Motion by Hendrickson, second by Hartogh to approve a 5-Day liquor license for Lucky Wife Wine Slushies. 
Roll call vote: all voted aye. 

 Motion by Hartogh, second by Mayer to approve the Treasurer’s Semi-Annual Report for the period of 
January 1, 2023 to July 31, 2023. Roll call vote: all voted aye. 

 

 Items of Note: Hartogh reported on the ISAC Legislative Committee and Frein reported on Fair Board. 
Wherry, Mayer, and Hendrickson had nothing to present. Received manure management plan updates from 
Primrose sow Farm, Rottink Finisher Farm, and Maple Lawn Pork LLC. 

 

  



Wherry adjourned the meeting at 8:52 a.m.  

 

___________________________________________  ________________________________________ 

Rachel Foster – Mitchell County Auditor    James Wherry – Chair Board of Supervisors 


